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Petroleum Clean-up to Begin in October for Non-Carcinogen Contamination Found on Site of Commission Chambers and Tax Collector’s Office
Crawfordville, Florida –  Beginning October 1, 2013, Wakulla County will begin a petroleum cleanup at the current site of the Wakulla County Board of County Commissioners Chambers and the Wakulla County Tax Collector’s Office, which are located between High Drive and Arran Road, behind the Courthouse.  Safety zones will be established and clearly marked around the work site so that access to these offices will not be interrupted.  
The source of the petroleum contamination was a single 1,000 gallon UST tank container and dispenser installed in the 1980s for dispensing unleaded fuel when the former Sheriff’s Office was located at the contaminated site.   On or about April 1991, fuel was no longer dispensed from this location and a formal tank closure and removal was performed in January 1992, at which time petroleum contamination was identified. 
An investigation into the limits of the contamination was initiated in 2005, under the supervision of the Department of Environmental Petroleum (DEP) Cleanup Program, which confirmed petroleum related compounds continued to be present in the soil and groundwater.  Monitoring and reporting of this site have been ongoing.  However, the fuel additive methyl tert-butyl ether, or mtbe, migrated off of the property and reached the stage where DEP mandates site cleanup.  Mtbe, previously added to gasoline fuels to replace lead, is not a carcinogen but, can impact the taste and odor of drinking water.  Jim Stidham and Associates, Inc. (JSA), a firm specializing in petroleum cleanups, has been monitoring the situation and will perform the petroleum cleanup.  

The Wakulla County Board of County Commissioners (County) covered at least $100,000 of the cost of investigating and monitoring this project since the contamination was identified with $400,000 from DEP’s Petroleum Clean-up Program.  It is anticipated that the County will continue to manage the project and expend at least another $200,000 over the next two years. 
For more information, please contact Sheree Keeler, Wakulla County Intergovernmental Affairs Director at (850) 926-0919 ext. 705. 






